

ST. MARY OF THE VISITATION PARISH

16 Cooper Street, Cambridge (Hespeler), Ontario N3C 2N2 Tel: 519-658-4443

Email: stmarycambridge@hamiltondiocese.com www.stmaryhespeler.ca

Rev. Ed Henhoeffer, Pastor Rev. Mr. Michael Foulger, Permanent Deacon Mrs. Catherine Quinto Garcia, Pastoral Minister Mrs. Rosanne Nusca, Administrative Assistant

SCHEDULE OF LORD'S DAY MASSES

Saturday 5:00 p.m.

Sunday 9:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.

Children's Liturgy runs during the 11:00 a.m. Mass for children in Kindergarten to Grade 2

WEEKDAY MASSES

Tuesday 7:00 p.m. Wednesday 8:00 a.m. Thursday 8:00 a.m. Friday 8:00 a.m.

PRAYING THE ROSARY

Tuesday at 6:30 p.m. and 7:30 a.m. on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. All are welcome.

PARISH ADORATION CHAPEL

Our Chapel is available seven days a week starting Sunday at 12 noon through Saturday at 5:00 p.m. For more information please call Sheila at 519-658-9414.

OUR PARISH SCHOOLS

Our Lady of Fatima School	519-658-4041
St. Elizabeth School	519-651-0400
St Gabriel School	519-658-2008
St. Benedict Secondary School	519-621-4050

PARISH OFFICE HOURS

(Located in the lower level of the church) Monday to Friday: 9:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

NEW PARISHIONERS

Please register through our parish website or by completing a form located at the parish entrances.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

Saturday 4:00 p.m. to 4:45 p.m. or by appointment.

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM

Please contact the parish office to begin the process of preparing your child and family for this Sacrament.

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE

Please contact the parish office before setting a date of marriage in order to begin preparations.

PASTORAL CARE TO SICK AND HOMEBOUND

Please contact the office and Father Ed and Deacon Michael would be most willing to visit.

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL FOOD PANTRY

Please call 519-658-6511 for assistance.

THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST

Date	Time	Mass Intentions	Requested by
Tuesday, June 4	7:00 p.m.	Intentions of Dave Henderson Intentions of Lynda Caron + Mary and Jim Haney	Erin Henderson Chris O'Neill The Haney Family
Wednesday, June 5	8:00 a.m.	Intentions of Agnes Doyle	Judy Doyle
Thursday, June 6	8:00 a.m.	+ Michelle O'Neill	Chris O'Neill
Friday, June 7	8:00 a.m.	Intentions of Erin Henderson	Chris O'Neill
Saturday, June 8	5:00 p.m.	+ Norberto Borges + Jeffrey Meyer + Dario B. Roxas + Sean Roche	The Pedro Family St. Boniface Staff The Yu Family Hannah Nash & Brandon Baragwanatha



WELCOME TO ST. MARY OF THE VISITATION PARISH:

A special welcome to all new members and visitors! We encourage all new

members to register with the parish. Please pick up a registration form at the church entrance or complete an online form:

www.stmaryhespeler.ca/new-parishioners



FAREWELL SAVE THE DATE! We will have a farewell reception for Father Ed following all Masses on June 22 and 23. We look forward to seeing you there!

JUNE: MONTH OF THE SACRED HEART

The devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus has a long history but it became more widespread in the Church after the personal revelation of the Sacred Heart of Jesus to St. Margaret Mary Alocoque in the 17th century. Jesus commissioned her with the work of spreading this devotion. The devotion of the Sacred Heart reminds us that the heart of Jesus was pierced for us. Our Lord suffered for love of us. This devotion is intimately linked to the Immaculate Heart of Mary, the Divine Mercy and above all, the Eucharist - the Sacrament of Jesus' Body and Blood. The Solemnity of the Sacred Heart is a special day to pray for the sanctification of priests. This year it falls on June 7th.

ST. MARY'S BIBLE CAMP: July 15-19, 2024

Registration is now full. Registered families will receive further information by email. If you would like to volunteer at our Summer Bible Camp please contact the office by phone or email. High school students will receive community involvement hours.



ORDINATION MASSES: All are invited to attend the **Ordination to the Transitional Diaconate** of Mr. Moices Rafael Caballero Ruiz and Mr. Joon Bin (John) Lim on **Friday June 7, 2024,** 7:00 p.m. at St. John – Our Lady of Guadalupe Parish, Kitchener. You are also invited to attend the Ordination to the Permanent Diaconate of Mr. Michael Kuhl, Mr. Camille Johnson, and Mr. Richard Olson on **Saturday, June 15, 2024**, 11:00 AM, at the Cathedral Basilica of Christ the King, Hamilton.



CARE FOR RETIRED PRIESTS: SPECIAL COLLECTION ON JUNE 9

This collection provides support for the retired priests in the Diocese of Hamilton.

Please use the yellow envelope in your offertory box or your own marked envelope. Thank you in advance for your contributions.

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION: Summer holidays are here, and many of our regularly scheduled adorers are going away. If you have any time to spare this summer, please consider volunteering in our Chapel of Adoration. By volunteering, you not only contribute to the spiritual vitality of our parish but also experience the profound blessings that come from spending time in adoration. Whether you can commit to a regular weekly hour or offer your support during vacation, your presence is deeply valued and appreciated. Several hours are available. For more information, please call Frank or Sheila (519) 658-9414



CWL CLOSING MASS AND POTLUCK:

The CWL will be having their closing Mass and Potluck supper on Tuesday, June 11th

beginning with the Rosary at 5:30 p.m., Mass at 6:00 p.m. and Potluck Supper at 6:30 p.m. Come and bring your favourite dish to an evening of fun and fellowship.

PARISH OFFERINGS

May 25 - 26, 2024

Sunday Envelopes (114): Loose Offerings \$3,374.65 \$509.05

Your continued financial support is greatly appreciated.



PENCIL CASE PROJECT: The St. Vincent de Paul Society is so grateful for the support of our parish community for the many years of partnering with us to help

feed our less fortunate neighbours in the Cambridge area with your many food donations! Thank You! We are now humbly requesting an 'end of the school year' partnership in helping us extend our reach to the many children, teachers and schools that are so much in need of the everyday items that we take for granted here in Canada! Used items that we may tend to throw away at the end of the school year are treasures for others in places like Grenada. Providing our supplies to those schools allows them to spend money in other areas helping them to extend their reach in so many other ways! The circle of giving! Some of the items we are collecting for the project include used pencil cases and contents, back packs, blank paper, folders, etc. Please see the posted flyer for the full list. The flyer also shows a list of special request items. Yellow donation bins will be placed at the parish entrances for the month of June. Please visit the website of our SVdeP National Council in Grenada who will receive the items and allocate 100% of items to the local schools. https://www.ssvpgrenada1.org.

FAITH AFTER GRADUATION: The Office of Youth Ministry has produced a resource for those graduating from grade 12. Please visit our webpage to access the brochure and the suggested resources to help you stay connected to the faith and your parish after graduating from your Catholic High School. https://tinyurl.com/dohymresources

BLESSINGS BOTTLE CAMPAIGN: The Dawn Centre welcomes all to join in their annual Blessings Bottle Virtual Campaign. Consider contributing to this unique ministry where we invite all to health and hope in Christ. Visit our website at www.dawncentre.ca/blessingsbottle

OPEN HOUSE: Marian Residence Retirement Home is holding an OPEN HOUSE on **Saturday, June 8**th from 12:30pm to 4:00pm. Come by and take a tour and have your questions answered. We are located at 640 Hillview Rd. in Cambridge. See you there!

THE CATHOLIC DATE NIGHT: Hosted by Kathleen and Jesse LeBlanc of Found Together. Are date nights with your spouse (or future spouse!) turning into Netflix binge nights? Do you want to grow in faith and prayer together? Do you wish you had a community of Catholic couples to truly journey with? It's time to level up your marriage vocation with The Catholic Date Night! Enjoy the LIVE monthly date nights from the comfort of your own home. Subscribe at

<u>www.wearefoundtogether.com/datenights</u> and follow them on Instagram @TheCatholicDateNight for date night inspiration and more!



PARENTING TIP OF THE MONTH: As summer approaches

MONTH: As summer approaches and we plan for holidays, camps and childcare, remember to ensure

that family time makes a strong appearance in your calendar. These years with our children are about forming a foundation both for their futures and for our adult relationship with them. Don't let too many scheduled activities remove the most important one, time spent together as a family. In addition, remember that praying and attending Mass together are great bonding moments as well. (From: Teresa Hartnett, Family Ministry Office; 905-528-7988 ext. 2250)



SCULPTURE SALE: On **June 8 & 9**, the Knights of Columbus Council #4916 will have a display in the narthex of an

assortment of sculptures by Timothy P. Schmalz. Cost: donation. All proceeds from the donations will be divided among the Knights of Columbus and Catholic Women's Leagues Charities. Donations can be cash or cheque made out to Knights of Columbus Council 4916.

TO INFORM, ENCOURAGE AND HEAL: June is Indigenous History Month in Canada. We invite you take time in this season to learn more about the Catholic Church's commitment to ongoing reconciliation efforts with Indigenous communities through a four-week learning opportunity through the VLCFF (Virtual Learning Community for Adult Faith Formation). To learn more about this study, please visit www.hamiltondioceselearns.com.

WALKING PILGRIMAGE: August 3-10, 2024

Walk from Guelph to Midland and nourish your spirituality, enjoy the great outdoors, get great exercise, and have fun and enjoy good company! Those who walk this pilgrimage find it to be a unique and grace-filled experience. For more information and to register go to www.ignatiusguelph.ca (under programs - Guelph Walking Pilgrimage) Registration deadline: June 20

CONSTRUCTION INCORPORATED

Design-Build Project Management General Contractors 405 Queen St. W.

519-658-9317

www.schiedelconst.com



Goad and Goad LAW FIRM

Estate and Wills Powers of Attorney Real Estate & Business Law

519-623-7660 www.goadandgoad.com



FREE HEARING SCREENINGS



101 Holiday Inn Dr. Cambridge, ON

A Proud Hespeler Business Since 2010



Shopping Locally Saves Gas

eritagemeadows retirement living

Book your tour with a complimentary lunch today

Dorothy 519-572-4427 brightwaterseniorliving.com





Dumfries Memorials

670 Fountain St. N. beside Parklawn Cemetery

519-650-0190

JOIN US

To learn more about your Parish Knights of Council #4916

Contact **GK George Harris** 519-621-3665

PGK Dan Schmalz 519-239-5003



ALFRED FACH **EXCAVATING** LTD.

R.R. 21, Cambridge 519-658-5021

George Szczepski ca cpa **Personal & Corporate Tax** 519-654-6633 taxtip07@gmail.com



FUNERAL HOME

Steve Parker

Owner

1766 Franklin Blvd. 519-658-9366

www.lounsburyfuneralhome.com